Harrisburg, PA 17104-3142

January 16, 2001

Mr. Brian Lamb, President & CEO
C-SPAN

400 North Capitol Street, NW
Suite 650

Washington, DC 20001-1511

Dear Brian:

Last week I resigned my position with PCTA. Though I'm very proud of what I
accomlilished during my 18 years with the Association, particularly during the last six

years it is time for me to explore other opportunities.

[ can’t begin to express my gratitude for all the courtesy, consideration, generosity, and
inspiration you have provided me. It has been an honor to just be part of an industry
that can lay claim to Brian Lamb and C-SPAN. The importance of C-SPAN's
contribution to America, to openness in government, to participation in our
democracy, can’t be overstated.

The only thing I can say with any certainty about the future, is that my heart will long
be filled with a fondness for you, the incredible Susan Swain, Peter Kiley, Bruce Collins,
and my other friends at C-SPAN. It has been an honor and a pleasure to know and
work with you all.

With sincerest best wishes,






